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1 PURPOSE 
 
1.1 To provide Committee with information from the Department of Communities and 

Local Government on Choice Based Lettings that the Council must adopt before the 
end of 2010. 

 
1.2 Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities 
 

• Council Ambitions – In liaison with Ribble Valley Homes, to introduce a Choice 
Based Letting Scheme that offers a wider range of housing options to residents 
within the borough. 
 

• Community Objectives – Housing. 
 

• Corporate Priorities – Housing. 
 

• Other Considerations – None. 
 
2 BACKGROUND 
 
2.1 Ribble Valley Borough Council presently falls within 3% of all local authorities that 

have not yet introduced a choice based letting scheme.  We are presently working 
with Ribble Valley Homes in identifying a scheme that will best serve the housing 
needs of our communities.   

 
3 ISSUES 
 
3.1 It is the responsibility of the local authority to introduce a choice based letting 

scheme before the end of the year. 
 
3.2 Discussions have taken place between the Council, Ribble Valley Homes and the 

Department of Communities and Local Government regarding our plans to introduce 
a scheme.  The Department of Communities and Local Government favour a sub-
regional scheme, we have made it clear to them that we feel this would not be 
appropriate for a small rural authority such as ourselves.  In partnership with Ribble 
Valley Homes we are working to achieve a simple, yet fair letting system, that meets 
the Department of Communities and Local Government’s requirements solely for 
Ribble Valley. 

 
4 RISK ASSESSMENT 
 
4.1 The approval of this report may have the following implications 
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• Resources – the introduction of a choice based letting scheme will have some 
financial implications. 

 
• Technical, Environmental and Legal – Liaison with Ribble Valley Homes to 

identify an acceptable scheme that will ultimately offer a wider range of housing 
options. 

 
• Political – None. 

 
• Reputation – None. 

 
5 RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE 
 
5.1 Note the requirement of the Council to introduce a choice based letting scheme 

before the end of 2010. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE  
 
 
 
For further information please ask for   Steven Earnshaw, extension 4567. 
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